
ACTION MINUTES FROM COUNCIL MEETING OF APRIL 10TH

Apologies
None

Minutes or previous meeting
Accuracy agreed.  No matters arising.

Membership approvals
There was a lengthy discussion relating to the number of current full playing members and whether there was a need to look again at 
the provisions made in the Articles.  It was agreed this may be appropriate at the time of the next AGM with a view to increasing the 
membership threshold in line with the Vision Statement.  For the time being it was agreed to operate at 260 members plus 10% and to
start a waiting list when Full Playing membership reached 286.  This was to take into account the annual attrition rate of 10%.  It was
agreed there was no need for a fast-track joining arrangement but that where appropriate Ellie should offer courtesy of the course to 
prospective members with formal confirmation of membership being subject to the approval of Council.  
ACTION Ellie to circulate details of new members for approval

125  th   Anniversary
George reported that his committee would like to celebrate this as an informal low-key event for members and their family – possibly
involving golf and a BBQ at a date to be agreed in the summer.  It was suggested that it should coincide with the promised formal 
farewell event for Roy Alderton.  Ralph mentioned that the 125th year would finish at the end of August and that this might be an 
appropriate time to organise any event.
ACTION George to consider and report back.

House matters
Brian reported that the new front gate had been delivered and was awaiting painting before installation.  A small amount of 
groundwork would be needed and it was agreed that the greens staff would undertake this.  All contracts with Chubb had now been 
terminated and new contracts awarded to a local firm, Saxon Fire.  Brian also reported that he had a meeting with West Suffolk Solar 
on Tuesday April 13th and that his clubhouse working group were meeting on Thursday 15th April.  He was hopeful that a report from 
the group would be available for Council before the next meeting.
ACTION Brian to offer a progress report on all matters at the next meeting.

Culford update
Mike spoke to the email he had already circulated.  He had agreed a fee for the next academic year subject to approval. After full 
discussion this was approved by the meeting subject to a review during the period of the agreement. This would be undertaken in the 
context of actual course usage and pressures on the tee.  The club should prioritise improving partnership relationships in the year 
ahead as well as working to build membership confidence in the link with the Culford Golf Academy.
ACTION
Mike to confirm the agreement and Ellie to confirm existing bookings and to oversee future bookings.

Course update
David explained in detail the complexities of our extraction licence situation and confirmed that while we possessed a licence for 
extracting from the stream our extraction from the lake was unlicensed and that we had to comply with statutory limitations.  He said 
that a new irrigation system based on current practices would require double the volume of need but one that included full fairway 
irrigation could potentially require a ninefold increase.  It was agreed that we needed to acquire a licence for the lake as soon as 
possible. At the same time we should consider alternatives to full fairway irrigation such as modern travelling devices that operate 
from a limited number of installation points and use far less water in providing a sustainable fairway management programme.

David also reported that owing to unfavourable spring weather the course condition was not as good as he would want.  He 
anticipated significant improvement in the next few months and that the current problems with leatherjackets on the 1st fairway and 
adjacent green are being dealt with through traditional practices as there is no alternative chemical treatment available at the moment.
David planned to report to members with a paper in the coming days and in collaboration with Martin Ebert he would also provide a 
summary of the feedback he had received from members about the Masterplan.  He also sought and received approval for booking 
Gordon Irvine next January to supervise improved bunkering on the 7th and 9th holes.
ACTION David to check on an additional irrigation licence as agreed and to confirm the booking for Gordon Irvine.

Fundraising
Ralph explained the 1895 project and the fundraising component within it.  It was now posted on the club website and Ralph 
volunteered to lead developments once his current commitments were able to accommodate it.  The work on develop templates for 
website messaging would soon be completed and available for use.

AOB
Ellie confirmed that everything was in place for the next stage of opening on April 12th.  She would issue the latest England Golf 
update to members to keep them informed.  Ellie also asked us to formally adopt both of the two separate safeguarding policies, one 
for  children and one for adults, and to confirm that they should be circulated to members and lodged on the website.  This was 
unanimously agreed. 
ACTION Ellie to circulate information as agreed.

Date of next meeting:  May 8th at 10.00am.


